Lord Tweedsmuir:

born John Buchan in Scotland, August 25th, 1875, the son of Rev. John Buchan.

Historian, novelist and G overnor-General of Canada from 1935 to 1940.

Called to the Bar in 1901.

From 1927 to 1935 he was a member of British House of Commons for Scottish Universities.

In 1935 he was titled "Baron Tweedsmuir"

Author of a number of biographies and historical works: Sir Walter Scott; Sir Walter Raleigh; Oliver Cromwell; Julius Caesar; The Massacre of Glencoe; The King's Grace, etc.

Some of his movels were: The 39 Steps;

Salute to Adventurers;

The Three Hostages, etc.
"Memory Hold the Door" was his autobiography and one of his

latest works.

John Buchan, the first Lord Tweedsmuir, died in Montreal on Feb. 11th, 1940. His library was bequethed to Queen's University at Kingston, Ontario.

Lady Tweedsmuir:

Susan, wife of our belover Governor-General, has written many plays, children's books and reminiscences. She was an ardent W.I. member in England, and was made an Honorary Life Member of F.W.I.O. She advocated that our organization across Canada compile the histories of our local communities and villages. She returned to England following the death of her husband, and is still residing there. (1962)

## LADY TWEEDSMUIR BIDS FAREWELL TO CANADIANS

Ottawa, March 17 - Lady Tweedsmuir, who will leave shortly to return to her home in England, tonight bade farewell to the Canadian people and said: "I shall always be proud to count myself as a part of Canada, wherever I am."

In a message broadcast over the national network of the Canadian Broadcasting Corporation, H er Excellency said she would leave Canada "with a warmth at my heart and a gratitude for the love you have shown to my husband and myself". She made reference to her two sons, Lieut. Alastair Buchan and Lieut. John Buchan, who succeeded to his father's title, who now are with the Canadian forces.

"I feel that I cannot leave Canada without saying thank you to the people of this Dominion who have shown me so much kindness, and given me so much help! Lady Tweedsmuir said.

"I hope that the Canadian and British Women's Institutes will always be linked together in the warmest friendship and closest association and that we shall continue to work as ardently in the future for the welfare of the

countryside as we have done in the past." Speaking in Fremch, Her Excellency said "To my friends of French-Canada I send my most profound thanks. Their welcome and their consideration for me touched me to the depths of my heart.